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IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that respondent, its successors and
assigns, and its officers, agents, representatives, and
employees, directly or through any partnership, corporation,
subsidiary, division, or other device, in connection with the
promoting, offering for rental, or rental of any vehicle, in or
for any rental location where it seeks loss of turnback or
turnback value in any form for vehicles rented in that location,
in or affecting commerce, as "commerce" is defined in the Federal
Trade Commission Act, does forthwith cease and desist from
misrepresenting, in any manner, directly or by implication:

(1)  the obligation of the renter to make any payment as the
result of the loss of or damage to a rental vehicle; and

(2)  the value of a vehicle that has been lost or damaged.

III.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that no provision of this order is
intended to preempt any state law, regulation, or administrative
interpretation that may limit or prevent respondent from
collecting loss of turnback from a renter.

 IV.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that respondent shall pay into an
interest-bearing escrow account designated by the Commission,
under the control of the Commission's designated agent, the sum
of $75,000 on or before five days from the date of service of
this order.  This shall fully satisfy all monetary claims
asserted by the Commission in the complaint filed herein against
this respondent and shall be used to provide redress to consumers
who made a payment to respondent and to pay any attendant
expenses of administration.  If the Commission determines, in its
sole discretion, that redress to consumers is wholly or partially
impracticable, any funds not so used shall be deposited into the
United States Treasury.  No portion of respondent's payment shall
be deemed a payment of any fine, penalty, or punitive assessment. 
Respondent shall be notified as to how funds are disbursed but
shall have no right to contest the manner of distribution chosen
by the Commission.

V.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that respondent shall, for three years
from the date of service upon it of this order, distribute, or
cause to be distributed, a copy of this order to all present and
future division, regional, branch, and subrogation managers who
have management responsibilities relating to the collection of
collision or theft damages from renters. 



5

VI.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that respondent shall, for three years
from the date of service of this order, maintain and upon request
make available to the Federal Trade Commission for inspection and
copying all documents relating to compliance with this order.
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SEAL

ISSUED: June 17, 1996


